
Pelican Town Board Meeting Minutes 

November 20, 2024 

 

A regular meeting of the Pelican Town Board was held Wednesday November 20th, 2024, at the 

Pelican Rapids Library.  Members present: Mitchell Egge, Lance Haugrud, Brady Ballard, Sheila 

Johnson and Lloyd Nelson.  

 

Members absent: none 

 

Others Present: Shane Morey 

 

Lance called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.   

 

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as read. 

 

The Treasurer’s report was approved as read.   

 

Mitchell moved and Brady seconded to pay the following: 

 

Wells Construction 5,460.00 Road grading 

Election Judge Wages - Gross 1,929.00  

Election Judge Wages - Net 1,841.00  

Pelican Press 24.33 Notices 

MATIT 365.00 Insurance 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

- carried 

Old Business 

• Dust Guard, received $192.00 in payments. 

 

New Business 

• Shane Morey present to discuss road abandonment.  He spoke with neighbors, did receive 

some comments that they didn’t want to have something done that would eliminate their 

mail deliveries and Dan Elton was fundamentally opposed.  Instead of abandoning the 

entire road, would just like to abandon the section in front of his property and the 

immediately adjoining property.  Lot #14 is held in trust, members are agreeable as long 

as access is guaranteed to be available.  Board will review and decide next steps. 

• Received building permit application and fee from Timothy Bakken to build a hunting 

cabin/garage on his property along 180th Avenue.  Will be a 32x56 steel building, but will 

not be used year around.  M/S/A to grant permit. 

• Discussion of 180th avenue at Shay road intersection, really needs some gravel as it heads 

west.  Appears that the blade may dig in towards the top of hills heading west and that’s 

causing some issues.  If we add gravel on the upslope, should help and then can address 

in the spring.  Will also talk with Wells about the situation. 



• Discussion of snow fence along North Prairie Lake Road.  Not sure that it will help, think 

that instead of snow fence, try pushing back snow to make a break.  Will see how this 

works this year. 

 

 

Upcoming meetings: 

  
Regular Board Meeting  December 17th, 2024  6:00 PM  Library 
 

 

 

 

Meeting adjourned 8:00 PM      

                                                                                                                   _____________________ 

Lloyd Nelson, Clerk 

 

_____________________ 

Lance Haugrud, Chairman 


